Board of Trustees Meeting

Boulder Preparatory Charter High School

Wednesday, December 18, 2013
6:00 pm to 8:30 pm

1. Call Meeting to Order, Roll Call and Boulder Prep Mission

a) Peter called the meeting to order at 6:14 pm
b) Roll Call
i) Board Members Present: Amber Garcia, Donelda Mason, Manijeh Taherynia and Peter Vigil
ii) Board Members Absent:  

iii) Others Present:  Lili Adeli, Leah Arvanitis, Ezra Huscher, Malcolm Penny-Kosser
c) The Mission of Boulder Preparatory High School was read. Lili shared a video performance that some of the students presented in front of the school at the end of block 2. The school has been partnering with Parlando School for the Arts, which has been a wonderful resource for students. Six students chose a song they felt passionate about, which included rapping and singing. Lili shared how proud she was of these students for their courage and passion that was demonstrated when they did a live performance in front of the students and staff. 
2. Board Procedures

The Board follows Robert’s Rules. One Board member joined electronically and was present via Skype. 
3. Chair’s Report
Peter announced that the news from the Chair’s Report would be shared at a later point in tonight’s meeting.  Peter also explained that most of this news could come from the study item. 
4. Headmaster’s Report
Lili announced that a formal headmasters report would be ready for next meeting (Jan 2014).  Leah shared a nice update that the level of student involvement is increasing. She spoke of the initiative students took to make a lifeskills rotation to take issues concerning the school that they thought were pressing and facilitate productive conversations. The students allotted time for expressing various frustrations concerning the school, but were ultimately solution-based thinkers. 
Three rotations took place and no staff was present, which enabled them to hold an open discussion about the community where any student could voice his/her opinion on where improvements should be made. Students composed notes, which included a developed plan to unite and implement peer leadership and student advocacy. These notes will be delivered to the staff. Leah stated that the entire staff is very proud of the students for taking the initiative to have their insights and opinions heard, which we value immensely. The students will hopefully attend a board meeting in the near future to present their ideas to the board. 
Lili gave an update on the kitchen as well as what has happened with the health department getting in touch with the school. She stated that we have to move forward with kitchen renovations as quickly as possible due to our kitchen not being up to code, which resulted in the school not being able to serve our own food. As of  December 9th, we have had food from the district brought in. The district has been gracious with coordinating food for us, which costs about $160 per day. This cost breaks down to about $3 per meal, which covers around 40 servings. This cost includes entrée, bread, salad, fruit and milk. This gives us an appreciation for how much food we were able to provide with how little was spent. We were coming in at about 50-cents per meal, which demonstrates how good the partnership with food share has been. Lili also announced that we have received strong indication from the district that they will loan us the money that is necessary for the kitchen renovation, which is moving as quickly as possible. We will hope to see if the bond passes next year or come up with a payment plan with the district. 
Lili was excited to share that there were staff members who wrote and received mini grants for Impact Education. Ezra and ShAnnon received a mini grant of $1200, and will be utilized to contribute to the success of the end goal for the landscape class. They are planning to build an artistic solar powered fountain. Ezra and ShAnnon are also looking into building a statue structure that would utilize alternative energies to potentially charge student’s cells phone as well as provide seating and shading for the students. Shane and Leah also received a mini grant of $1200 to purchase audio engineering equipment. After the success of the audio engineering intensive, Shane felt passionate about moving forward with a way to implement audio engineering in the school curriculum, and has since then received the grant to purchase equipment to be uses at Boulder Prep for future courses. The equipment will be used to expand music as well as science technology. Additionally, Lili received a mini grant of $600. This money will be utilized for purchasing plants for the upcoming botany course that will be offered this spring. Lili shared this not only contributes to the learning environment for the course but it also gives the students a nice incentive to work hard, for if they receive an A, they get to keep their plant. 
5. Public Hearing and Public Participation
Malcolm Penny-Kosser, a current Boulder Prep student, wanted to share his thoughts on the progression for the search of the headmaster.  Malcolm conveyed that he feels the progress for finding a headmaster is going well. He also explained that he feels the culture of Boulder Prep is changing quickly, and thinks it is hard for the staff to adapt to the changes. Malcolm then gave a solution to this by stating that he feels a student representation would be beneficial to the school. Malcolm concluded by asserting that having a student advisory board is something he feels passionate about and thinks will immensely help the betterment of the Boulder Prep community. 
6. Board Communication
a) Peter began a discussion with board members to set dates for future board meetings. All members were in agreement that Wednesday evenings would continue to work for the upcoming year. The following dates were decided upon for future meetings:
(1) January 15, 2014

(2) February 19, 2014

(3) March 26, 2014 

(4) April 23, 2014

(5) May 21, 2014

(6) June 18, 2014 
7. Information
a) Finance Committee Report
Lili presented the FY13 BPHS-BVSD Budget Report as of November 30, 2013.​​ Expenditures from July 1, 2013 through November 30, 2013 were $666,319.
Lili said that there are not any significant expenditures of note. Based on the original budget, Lili stated that we are on track. Lili also reminded the board that percentages would be adjusted once the mid-year revisions are approved, and that we will continue to see adjustments from salary reductions and pre-payments. Manijeh inquired about which salaries were decreased. Lili explained that Andre took a salary reduction when he stepped down from the position of Headmaster and that Ivan had resigned, both of which created savings in the budget. 
​​​​​
Lili presented the FY13 BPHS 21st Century Grant Report as of December 10, 2013.  Grant expenditures from July 1, 2013 through December 10, 2013 were $46,254. Lili stated that this grant is underspent and is awaiting approval. We are working with Rachel to find a way to spend some of the money. Lili stated that we are thinking of purchasing a small bus, which is estimated to cost around $20,000. Lili stated that it is also estimated that we will be around $20,000 underspent for the grant. 

Lili presented the FY13 BPHS 501(c)3 as of November 30, 2013.  

Lili explained that there has been little expenditure with this account. We did cover the cost for two students to fly back from Wolman. She also stated that a previous student utilized her $2000 scholarship at Naropa, which came from this account. Lili concluded by stating that we have received word from an alumnus to let us know she would like to make use of her scholarship, which would also come form this account. 
b) Business Manager’s Report
Lili gave an update regarding holiday cards that were sent to all families. These cards were intended to let the families know that if they have needs to please let the school staff know about them. Andre has been working with ShAnnon to create more marketing material. They have made bumper stickers, which were sent out with the holiday cards. Lili also said that one donation from a parent has been received, and we hope that the marketing gear will help to better advertise us and create a small profit. 
8. Study Items
a) The Board’s Retreat
i) Peter shared that the members of the board met on December 7th, 2013 and were able to draft a solid version of the job posting for the position of headmaster. Peter explained that the superintendent was able to help with various revisions that were made. The job was posted on Thursday, December 12th, 2013 and was left open for five days. Peter explained that there was one applicant, which enables the board to finalize the discussion with the district and then announce that Lili Adeli will be the headmaster of Boulder Prep. The board is looking forward to working with Lili as the designated headmaster. Peter also confirmed that the staff survey was sent out to all staff members and that the board took time to review and compile the information from what staff members thought the responsibilities of the headmaster should be. The board took this staff input in consideration for the headmaster job description. Lili will be officially assuming the position of headmaster at the start of block 3 (January 13, 2013). 
9. Action Items
a) Approval of minutes November 20, 2013, Regular Meeting
Donelda moved to approve the Board minutes for November 20, 2013.  Manijeh seconded. No discussion.  All approved and the motion was unanimously approved.
10. Adjournment
Peter adjourned the meeting at 6:55 pm.
Page 4 of 4

